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We are pleased to announce that PUP Executive Director Jody Lewen was one 
of this year’s four recipients of the James Irvine Foundation Leadership Award, 
which included a grant of $200,000 for PUP.  Among those celebrating at the 
February award luncheon in Sacramento (in photo above) were: Maddy Russell-
Shapiro, PUP Board Chair; Kevin Tindall, PUP Alumnus; Kelly Jane Rosenblatt, PUP 
Board Member; Amanda Howell, PUP Program Associate; Nancy Goldberg, PUP 
Board Member; Pat Mims, PUP Alumnus; Kara Urion, PUP Program Director; Jody 
Lewen; Leonard Rubio, PUP Alumnus and Executive Assistant; Gail Reitano, PUP 
Development Consultant; and Sonja Tonnesen and Katherine Katcher, Deputy 
Director and Executive Director of Root & Rebound.  Jody was nominated for the 
award by long-time PUP supporter State Senator Loni Hancock.  More about the 
Awards (including a related video) is at: www.irvine.org/leadership.
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PUP: What are you up to these days?

HF: Currently I just finished the Art of the Americas show 
in Marin. It is my second art show since my release and I 
have two more lined up for the year – one 
in Novato and the other in Pleasanton. I 
am currently enrolled into the spring se-
mester at San Francisco State University, 
where I am working towards a Bachelor’s 
Degree in Business Management and a 
Minor in Communications. I am working 
at the United Markets in San Anselmo as 
a courtesy clerk I (bag/cart boy) with the 
possibility of promotion to courtesy clerk 
II (checker/stocker) soon.
I will be a guest instructor at the San Fran-
cisco Art Institute on Block Printing on 
March 11. Last month I went and spoke at 
the Oakland Tech High School to four dif-
ferent art classes on printing and shared what art means to 
me and how it has helped me. I am member of the Asian 
Prisoner Support Committee, the Vice President of the Al-
liance for Change at SFSU, and I am still donating art pieces 
to various non-profits. 
I am still doing ceremonial sweats and have had the honor 
to pour water for sweat ceremonies several times. I remem-
ber being asked after my first time pouring water outside of 
prison, “How does it feel different to pour water in the free 
world?” I closed my eyes and checked in with myself and 
then answered, “It feels the same.” My heart smiled because 
I remembered telling the brothers inside prison during cer-
emony that every lodge, past, present, future and no matter 
where it is – they are all connected. When I was in there and 
every time I am in there I feel every brother I ever sweated 
with and I feel every lodge I ever sweated in. 
PUP: What have been some of the greatest challenges and the 
greatest joys of leaving prison?  

HF: Greatest challenges since my release were admitting that 
I was institutionalized and was experiencing PTSD symp-
toms and then seeking and asking for help. I had a psycholo-
gist, therapist and a strong support group. Reestablishing old 
and creating new relationships. Adjusting to the time differ-
ence… in the sense of getting to work inside took about 15 
minutes tops – get up, go to chow, return to cell and head to 
work. Out here about an hour or hour and a half – get up, 
check email/text/messager, shower, choose what to eat, cook 
breakfast, clean up, check email/text/messager, choose what 
you want for lunch, make your lunch, choose what to wear, 
drive to work, and punch in. It took me a minute to get used 

to the fact that I could say no to an appointment and that I 
could call and change or even cancel an appointment.
My greatest joys are the freedom of choice, freedom of move-

ment, to be able to call anyone at any time, 
to be able to cook my own meals, to drive, 
to interact with women, to be able to pet 
and play with animals, to take photographs, 
to hear the river and feel the river and swim 
in the river, to be able to go a university 
campus and take classes, to experience new 
things that I never even imagined and to 
feel safe, relaxed, and comfortable.
PUP: Anything you’d like to say to the people 
at San Quentin?

HF: I would like to say to the people that 
are reading this, you are not forgotten and 
you are missed. Do not give up hope, do 
not give up on yourself, do not believe that 

you are alone and do not tell yourself that “they” are keeping 
you in prison. Go to self help groups, go to college, go to vo-
cational classes (even though you have taken thirty), choose 
to be happy, choose to be content, choose to see the positive 
things in life, be of service, be honest with yourself and oth-
ers. Do mock board hearings, get comfortable with speaking 
about yourself and expressing yourself with people that you 
do not know, because you don’t know the board members. 
Be willing to answer every question and as many times as 
they ask it. Don’t go in there quoting law, go in there and 
quote yourself. 
My prayers are with you and I pray that every one of you 
gets to feel the excitement, awkwardness, overwhelmingness, 
overstimulation, anxiety, happiness, relaxation, thankfulness, 
and gratitude of freedom. 

Pouring Water in the Free World: An Interview with Henry Frank
PUP Alumnus Henry Frank completed his Associate’s Degree at San Quentin in 2012; in April 2013 

he was released from prison after 19 1/2 years.  He is Native American, an artist, and a student; 
his latest up-and-coming skill is photography. 
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In 2011, student Michael Nelson (Yoshi) wrote an essay con-
trasting two photographs – Richard Misrach’s “Drive-In The-
ater, Las Vegas, 1987,” and Hiroshi Sugimoto’s “La Paloma, 
Encinitas, 1993” – in response to an assignment for History 
of Photography.  Michael’s participation in the class had been 
interrupted when he was placed in solitary confinement for 
several months, but he wrote the essay anyway.
Instructors Nigel Poor and Doug Dertinger (both faculty in 
the Department of Design at Sacramento State University) 
were so impressed by the essay that they shared it with Rich-
ard Misrach, which ultimately resulted in the publication of 
Michael’s essay as a special folio by TBW Books: “Assignment 
No. 2: San Quentin Prison.”

- Photo from the Dresher performance
- [MAYBE: Emil Deweaver’s essay]

Following that publication, Richard Misrach shared the es-
say with guests at a dinner party at his home.  Among those 
guests was composer Paul Dresher, who was inspired enough 
to create a new composition, “A Picture Screen Stands in Sol-
itude,” using Michael’s text as the libretto. In December 2014, 
that piece premiered at the Zellerbach Playhouse at UC 
Berkeley, performed by the Paul Dresher Ensemble Electro-
Acoustic Band with Amy X Neuburg.  
For those with Internet access, video of Dresher’s perfor-
mance can be viewed at: https://vimeo.com/120843338   
Proceeds from the publication of the folio are being donated 
to the Prison University Project. 

In What Appears to Be the Middle of Nowhere
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Who We Are And WhAt We do

Prison University Project  

stamp

Prison University Project alumni at the Volunteer Appreciation Holiday Party, December 2014

Spring Semester 2015  Course Offerings:  English 99A Two sections English 99B
Two sections English 101A English 101B

English 204 Spanish 102 Geology U.S. History to 1877 The Art and Science of Communication
History and Archaeology of Ancient Greece Art in the Western Tradition 1400-Present Math 50A Developmental Mathematics
Math 50B Developmental Mathematics Elementary Algebra Intermediate Algebra Statistics Stanford Seminar on Inequality 
non-credit Math Study Groups Study Hall tutoring in writing and math


